

## U.S. Department of Justice

## United States Marshals Service

## Middle District of Florida

Tampa, FL 33602

November 16, 2020

Dave Maquera, Chief Executive Officer ecoATM 10121 Barnes Canyon Road San Diego, CA 92121

Dear Mr. Maquera,

On behalf of the United States Marshals Service and specifically the Middle District of Florida, Jacksonville Office, we want to thank your company for the information you provided that resulted in the capture of Candy Jo Webb who was wanted for first degree murder.

On October 15, 2020, the human remains of A. J. Harden were discovered in Fort Sumner, New Mexico. It was determined that Mr. Harden was murdered. After and extensive investigation by New Mexico authorities, it was determined that his granddaughter Candy Jo Webb was named as the person who had committed the crime. An arrest warrant was issued for Ms. Web, but she fled the area and her whereabouts were unknown. Due to the technology of ecoATM, a phone registered to Ms. Webb was identified and as being deposited in a ecoATM kiosk in Jacksonville, Florida. This important lead and information were relayed to the United States Marshals Service Florida/Caribbean Regional Task Force office in Jacksonville, Florida. Within hours of receiving the information, Ms. Webb was located and apprehended without incident. If not for the ecoATM's assistance, it was highly probable that Ms. Webb's whereabouts would still be unknown, and she would not have been arrested.

We at the Middle District of Florida applaud your technology and partnership with both the United States Marshals Service and all law enforcement worldwide.

Sincerely,

William B. Berger United States Marshal

cc:

Kevin Harris, Chief Legal Officer ecoATM 10121 Barnes Canyon Road San Diego, CA 92121